The Superior Court of California

COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE COURT

MICHAEL M. RODDY Executive Officer and Clerk Jury Commissioner Post Office Box 122724 San Diego, California 92112-2724 (619) 450-5478

May 12, 2017

Ms. Deborah Brown Chief Counsel, Office of the General Counsel Judicial Council of California 455 Golden Gate Avenue San Francisco, CA 94102-3688

Re: Notification Pursuant to Government Code Section 68106

Dear Ms. Brown:

As you probably already know, in a few months the San Diego Superior Court will be moving operations from several facilities in downtown San Diego to our new Central Courthouse building, and then closing the old facilities. Both courtrooms and business operations are moving over a series of weekends in July and August.

Pursuant to Government Code section 68106, the public may submit comments regarding these changes. We have attached the public notices that are being posted throughout our facilities and to our court website (www.sdcourt.ca.gov) to notify the public and court users of these proposed changes and the name and address where their comments can be directed.

We are available to answer any questions you may have concerning this process.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL M. RODDY

Executive Officer

Attachments

c: Hon. Jeffrey B. Barton, Presiding Judge Hon. Peter C. Deddeh, Assistant Presiding Judge

MAY 15 2017 DEBORAH C. BROWN



Superior Court of California County of San Diego

CENTRAL COURTHOUSE 220 WEST BROADWAY PO BOX 122724 SAN DIEGO CA 92112-2724

May 12, 2017

PUBLIC NOTICE

CLOSURE OF COURTHOUSE BUILDINGS (FAMILY COURT AND MADGE BRADLEY)/TRANSFER OF OPERATIONS

Pursuant to Government Code § 68106 and Rule 10.620 of the California Rules of Court, the Superior Court of California, County of San Diego, is providing over 60 days' notice that it will be closing the Family Court Building at 1555 Sixth Avenue, San Diego, CA 92101 and the Madge Bradley building at 1409 Fourth Avenue, San Diego, CA 92101 (including both business operations and courtrooms), and transferring the operations therein to the new San Diego Central Courthouse at 1100 Union Street, San Diego, CA 92101 (the "Central Courthouse"). The Family Court Building, which currently houses courtrooms F-1 to F-6, will close at 3:30 p.m. on July 12, 2017. The Madge Bradley building, which currently houses courtrooms F-8, F-9 and PC-1, PC-2, and PC-3 will close at 5:00 p.m. on July 12, 2017.

Family and Probate court operations and hearings in Family and Probate cases will resume on July 17, 2017 in the new Central Courthouse at 1100 Union Street. Effective that same date, all probate case filings, and filings for family cases pending in the Central venue district, must be made in the new Central Courthouse.

Also moving from the Family Court and Madge Bradley Buildings and reopening in the new Central Courthouse at 1100 Union Street beginning July 17, 2017 will be Family Court services, Family Law Facilitator services, the Domestic Violence Restraining Orders clinic operated by the Legal Aid Society of San Diego, and the Children's Waiting Room.

These actions are due to the completion of the building project to construct the new Central Courthouse.

The Court is inviting public comment on this change prior to implementation. To ensure prompt review and consideration, comments should be submitted electronically through the Court's website at www.sdcourt.ca.gov (click on "Invitation to Comment"). For those without easy internet access, comments may be mailed to: Superior Court of California, County of San Diego, 220 W. Broadway, Executive Office, San Diego, CA 92101, attention Michael Roddy, Court Executive Officer.

MICHAEL M. RODDY Executive Officer



Superior Court of California County of San Diego

CENTRAL COURTHOUSE 220 WEST BROADWAY PO BOX 122724 SAN DIEGO CA 92112-2724

May 12, 2017

PUBLIC NOTICE

CLOSURE OF COURTHOUSE BUILDINGS ("OLD" CENTRAL COURTHOUSE)/ TRANSFER OF OPERATIONS

Pursuant to Government Code § 68106 and Rule 10.620 of the California Rules of Court, the Superior Court of California, County of San Diego, is providing over 60 days' notice that it will be closing the old Central Courthouse at 220 W. Broadway, San Diego, CA 92101, with various courtrooms and associated staff moving out of that facility between July 20, 2017 and August 20, 2017.

All of the courtrooms that are moving out of the old Central Courthouse will reopen in the new San Diego Central Courthouse at 1100 Union Street, San Diego, CA 92101 (the "new Central Courthouse") with new department numbers, with the exception of the current Department 7 (unlawful detainers) and 22 (small claims). Departments 7 and 22 will move to the Hall of Justice at 330 W. Broadway, San Diego, and become Departments 60 and 61 respectively.

A complete list of the courtrooms and business offices that are closing, the dates and times of closing, and the new courtroom assignments in the new Central Courthouse will be posted on the Court's website, www.sdcourt.ca.gov, as the move proceeds.

Starting July 31, 2017, all criminal case filings and all filings in appeals must be made in the new Central Courthouse at 1100 Union Street. Small claims case filings will continue to be made in the Hall of Justice at 330 W. Broadway.

These actions are due to the completion of the building project to construct the new Central Courthouse.

The Court is inviting public comment on this change prior to implementation. To ensure prompt review and consideration, comments should be submitted electronically through the Court's website at www.sdcourt.ca.gov (click on "Invitation to Comment"). For those without easy internet access, comments may be mailed to: Superior Court of California, County of San Diego, 220 W. Broadway, Executive Office, San Diego, CA 92101, attention Michael Roddy, Court Executive Officer.

MICHAEL M. RODDY
Executive Officer